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Dear Churchill Borough residents,  
 
The Woodland Hills School District would like to alert borough residents of a new construction project 
currently underway at Woodland Hills High School that will have an impact on traffic flow around the 
campus.  
 
The district is installing new turf for its baseball and softball fields, which are located adjacent to the 
high school’s main entrance on Greensburg Pike. This process will include a substantial reshaping of the 
existing fields, improvements to drainage and stormwater management, and the installation of new 
artificial turf. The district and its contractors have had extensive and comprehensive meetings with all 
stakeholders to ensure proper stormwater management. On the opposite side of the main entrance, near 
Pace School, contractors will create a competition area that will be used by the district’s track and field 
teams. These are long-awaited upgrades that our student-athletes, coaches, and families have been 
anticipating for a while, and we are excited that work is finally underway.  
 
As part of this process, access to the high school campus from Greensburg Pike will be closed 
throughout the summer. As a result of the closure to the main entrance, visitors to the high school 
campus during summer will be required to utilize the entrances on Braddock Road and Glasgow Road. 
We understand that construction projects in residential neighborhoods can be disruptive. The district and 
its contractors will take every possible step to mitigate the impact on residents. No borough roads will be 
closed or blocked off, though residents may see increased traffic on Braddock Road and Glasgow Road 
as visitors utilize those entrances to the campus. 
 
Fencing will remain up around the fields throughout the construction process to keep trespassers away 
from the construction site. Woodland Hills will also be welcoming the Allegheny County Conservation 
District to the site, where it will conduct training sessions.  
 
The Woodland Hills School District appreciates your patience and understanding during this project. If 
you have questions or concerns, please contact Daniel Bridge, Director of Buildings and Grounds for the 
Woodland Hills School District, at bridda@whsd.us or 412-731-1300 ext. 0192. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 
 
 

Dr. Joe Maluchnik 
Superintendent 


